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Dear Mr Gulbenkoglu 
 
Updating instruments for regulated stand-alone power systems 
 
Ergon Energy Corporation Limited (Ergon Energy Network) and Energex Limited (Energex), 
both distribution network service providers (DNSPs) operating in Queensland, welcome the 
opportunity to provide feedback to the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) on its review of 
the relevant instruments for regulated stand-alone power systems (SAPS).  The 
instruments being amended include the following: 
 

• Regulatory Investment Test for Distribution Application Guidelines 
• Connection Charge Guidelines 
• Distribution Service Classification Guidelines 
• Distribution Reliability Measures Guidelines 
• Regulatory Investment Test for Distribution 
• Expenditure Forecast Assessment Guideline. 
 

We have some specific comments in relation to the Distribution Reliability Measures 
Guideline, including the following: 
 

• Although we support customer average interruption duration index (CAIDI) 
measurements being included as a SAPS reporting reliability performance index, it 
is important to note that CAIDI, as this stage, is not included in the Regulatory 
Information Notice (RIN) reporting process. 
 

• The definition of customer should be amended to “Distribution Customer means a 
connection point between a distribution network and Customer that has been 
assigned a National Metering Identifier, including energised only connection points 
and active account but excluding unmetered connection points.”  This will ensure 
that de-energised customers are not included and aligns with distribution reliability 
reporting obligations.  
 

• In relation to the definition of a SAPS feeder, we suggest that the definition be 
amended to “SAPS feeder means a feeder that services a regulated stand-alone 
power system (SAPS)” instead.    






